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Masses at Mount Argus 

Sunday: 8.00 am, 11.00 am, 4.00 pm 

Monday to Friday: 10.00 am, 6.15 pm 

Saturdays: 11.00 am, 6.15 (Vigil Mass) 

Working Holydays 6.15 pm Vigil, 10.00 am, 6.15 pm 

Church Opening Hours 

Sunday: 7.30 am to 5.00 pm 

Monday to Friday: 9.30 am to 6.45 pm 

Saturday: 10.30 am to 7.00 pm 

 

 

Blessing with the Relic of St Charles 

Monday to Friday after 10.00 am Mass 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday at 4.00 pm 

Saturday after 11.00 am Mass 

Sunday after 11.00 am and 4.00 pm Mass 

 

St Charles Novena Mass: Saturday, 11.00 am 

 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 

11.00 - 11.30 am, 4.00 - 4.30 pm  

Saturday:  4.00 to 5.30 pm 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Wednesdays and Fridays: 4.00 to 6.00 pm 

 

  

 

Today is the First Sunday of Advent 

Senior Citizens’ Christmas Afternoon Tea 

The Mount Argus Community Centre is holding a Christmas Afternoon Tea for our Senior Citizens on 

Saturday, 10 December in the Community Centre at 2.00 pm. Admission is by ticket only. Tickets are 

available at the Community Centre on Friday mornings from 10.30am to 12 noon. 

Crosscare: Leaflets with information about the Crosscare Christmas Food Poverty Appeal are available at 

the back of the church. Donations can be made online at www.crosscare.ie/donate or by calling 01 8360011 

or by cheque or postal order to Crosscare, 2 Saint Mary’s Place North, Dublin 1, D07 Y768. 

Light Up a Life: Our Lady’s Hospice, Harold’s Cross is looking for volunteers who are willing to give four 

hours as Stewards to help with the annual Light Up a Life event on Sunday, 4 December. This will involve 

assisting generally with the wellbeing of the public attending the event with the emphasis on health & safety. 

If you can help, please contact Anne Harrington (Fundraising Volunteer Coordinator) at Our Lady’s Hospice 

& Care Services, Harold’s Cross on 01 4912505. 

Masses for Christmas On Christmas Eve (Saturday, 24 December) there will be a Vigil Mass at 6.15 pm, 

and the Mass of the Nativity at 9.00 pm, with Carols from 8.30 pm and the Blessing of the Crib before the 

Mass. On Christmas Day, the Dawn Mass will be at 8.00 am and the Day Mass will be at 11.00 am.  

Please note that there will be no 4.00 pm Mass on Sunday, 25 December. 
 

MOUNT ARGUS PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to be a living parish where all will feel welcome, everyone will be appreciated and encouraged 

 



 

to use their gifts and people and priests work together to develop a community of faith and compassion. 

The Time Has Come 

Advent 2022 – Pastoral Letter from Archbishop Dermot Farrell 
 

I am struck by the phrase from the Letter to the Romans offered to us in the First Sunday of Advent liturgy: 

‘You know “the time” has come: you must wake up now; our salvation is even nearer than when we were 

converted.’ (Romans 13:11). Jesus in the Gospel, reflecting on the second coming of the Son of Man, asks us 

all to stand ready (see Matthew 24:44). 

In every generation we are asked to be ready, recognising the salvation offered in Christ Jesus, on fire with 

his Spirit, proclaiming the Gospel in every season, finding new ways to witness to the presence and power of 

Christ in our own lives and to the people of our time. 

Over the past year and more, our parishes have been asked for their thoughts on the future direction of the 

Church in the Archdiocese. We have much to do: supporting people to deepen their faith and relationship 

with God; creating the structures that support vibrant communities of faith; advocating for those who are on 

the margins (see Statement of Mission, February 2022). 

The synodal discussions that took place last spring have taught us something new from the heart of the 

Church. We have rediscovered the value of prayerful reflection, listening to the variety of voices available to 

us, and discerning together the promptings of the Holy Spirit. 

The first phase of Building Hope implementation was an invitation to dialogue in parishes, reflecting on the 

four dimensions of the ‘Framework for Pastoral Renewal’ drawn from the Building Hope Task Force Report. 

Parishes responded generously with the fruits of that initial conversation, including their proposals for 

partnership with neighbouring parishes. In September, I published my initial response to that parish material 

in a document entitled Feedback on Easter 2022 Strategic Planning Process, which I ask parishes to reflect on 

deeply. 

I am now making a further response to you, having listened carefully to your proposals for partnerships. 

Following careful analysis and further dialogue, I am writing to each parish to confirm the partnership 

arrangements through which I am asking you to realign your efforts and energies to suit the times in which we 

live. 

Within each partnership of parishes, Parish Pastoral Councils, all active parishioners, priests, deacons, parish 

pastoral workers and voluntary parish leaders, including catechists into the future, are encouraged to renew 

the missionary aspect of parish life and contribute energetically towards the partnership of local parishes. In 

this way we can reach out beyond what any one parish might be able to facilitate or imagine. A set of pastoral 

aids will be provided to help with conversation and action locally. You know the time has come. 

As we prepare to celebrate Christmas we open our hearts again to Jesus Christ, God-with-us, a light for all the 

world to see. Even in the darkest and loneliest of places he brings salvation. His message of justice, peace and 

love sets us out again on a journey, this year and every year, focused on love of God and love of neighbour. 

‘Let us walk in the light of the Lord’ (Isaiah 2:5), ‘that he may teach us his ways so that we may walk in his 

paths’ (Isaiah 2:3). Let us turn our hearts towards Christ, who is the light that will show us the way forward, a 

light for our footsteps into the future God is preparing with us. 

+Dermot Farrell, Archbishop of Dublin 

 

Thank You: We thank those who continue to send in donations to support Mount Argus Church and the 

Passionist Community during these days. Donations received this week amounted to €745. 

Donations: With the “Donate” button on our website you can contribute to the Christmas Dues, the 

Collection at Mass or Light a Candle. If you are sending a cheque, please make it out to “Passionist 

Congregation”. 
 

Mount Argus Church Update – 27 November 2022 
 

When coming to Mass at Mount Argus, we encourage you to wear a face mask, to use the hand sanitisers 

inside the church and to respect people’s space. We continue to livestream Mass every morning and evening.  
 

Church Collection €1,576     Standing Orders were approx. €250 
 

Child Safeguarding: Mount Argus Parish is committed to ensuring the highest level of protection for all children who engage 

with our parish in any way. For information about the work of our Child Safeguarding Team or for the Dublin Diocese Statement, 



 

Procedures and Guidelines, see the posters on our Church notice boards or go to www.mountargusparish.ie/child-protection 

To speak to a member of the Mount Argus Child Protection Safeguarding Team, please call 0851876203. 


